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Media alert from the Media Scanning & Verification Cell, IDSP-NCDC. 
 

 

Two samples among six sent for screening for novel coronavirus in Manipur tested 
positive for swine flu, a senior health official said on Tuesday. 

The six samples collected from people entering the state were sent to the National 
Institute of Virology in Pune for testing for coronavirus, Director of Manipur Health 
Services K Rajo told reporters. 

"We have received three reports so far. Though none of them tested positive for 
coronavirus, swine flu has been detected in two of them," he said. 

Of the two affected persons, one had recently visited China, while the other came in 
contact with that person, Rajo said. 
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